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Dear Families  

I hope you all managed to enjoy your weekend and avoid Storm Darragh as much as possible! I 

am glad the winds have calmed down for the start of our second to last week in school. I cannot 

believe how quickly the weeks are going by as our weeks are filled with wonderful learning in 

school.  

Last Thursday, our Lanesend Choir performed brilliantly at the Cowes Town Council Christmas 

light switch on and at the Pontoon Bar in Cowes. This was a fantastic event for all and the 

children even met Santa! Thank you to those who came to support despite the wet conditions. 

It was such a honour to be invited to perform. Cowes Town Council have very kindly donated 

£100 towards our upcoming Dance Live performance. A huge special thank you to Miss Adams, 

Miss Foad and Miss Dyer for taking the children and a huge well done to all involved!  

Over the weekend, some of our children's Christmas Tree decorations were showcased on the 

Mountbatten tree at Brighstone Christmas Tree Festival. We hope you spotted them if you 

visited. We were honoured to be asked by Mountbatten to take part as one of their leading 

schools for Walk the Wight sponsorships. It is really lovely to have such wonderful charity links 

within our local community.  



This Wednesday, our Reception children will perform their Nativity. The performance for 

families is Wednesday 11th November at 3.30pm in the Hall and we cannot wait to show our 

families how hard the children and team have worked over the last few weeks. We are so proud 

of you all! Our lovely PTFA members will be selling Mince Pies to enjoy afterwards whilst your 

children get ready for home time so please bring spare change to enjoy and get in the festive 

mood! The children will be featured in the County Press's Reception Nativity feature on Friday 

20th December so please look out for their photos in the press! Exciting!  

On Thursday 12th December, we are supporting Save the Children with their national Christmas 

Jumper Day. Children may wear a Christmas Jumper to school if they wish instead of their slip. 

We kindly ask normal uniform is worn on this day and it is just Christmas Jumpers instead of our 

Lanesend slip. If your child wishes to take part we have a Lanesend Just Giving page which you 

can add donations on to and this will go straight to Save the Children directly. Here is the link: 

Donate - Donation amount - JustGiving. 

Today is the last day to hand in your child's Christmas Movie Afternoon slip and money in for 

the PTFA. Dance Live will not run on this date so that we can all enjoy a festive film afternoon 

together.  

On the subject of Dance Live and clubs, just a reminder that this week is the last week for clubs 

and the last day for Dance Live will be this Friday 13th December.  

Please note, if your child has had sickness or diarrhea the update guidance is now 48 hours off 

school since the last episode. Thank you for your understanding.  

Please can we remind families that only healthy snacks are permitted in school. Our KS1 

children love their healthy fruit and vegetable snacks through the national Fruit and Vegetable 

scheme. If you would like to donate any fruit for our KS2 class fruit bowls we would be so 

grateful.  

We have some lovely news to share that our Year 1 Dragonfly class were successful in naming 

Island Road's brand new gritter lorry! Their name 'Snow Wight' was selected and will be printed 

the side of their brand new gritter! The new gritter will be visiting the children once it is out and 

about too. Well done Year 1 for taking part.  

Finally, we have some staffing news to share. Firstly, our wonderful Miss Foad, teacher of Y5 

Swans class, is off on an amazing adventure and is emigrating to Australia! Although we will all 

miss her so much, we are also very excited for her and wish her every happiness for the future. 

We are delighted to have recruited a super new teacher who will begin next term as Swan's 

class teacher, Miss Harrington, who has moved over to the Island from the mainland. Since half 

term, we have been very fortunate to have had Mrs Dunn teaching in Badger class. Taking over 

from Mrs Dunn next term, we are pleased to share with you that we have a lovely new teacher 

https://donate.justgiving.com/fundraising/cjd240023211/donation-amount


joining us. Miss Richardson is also moving from the mainland. We also have two more new 

members of staff joining us! Next week we are welcoming two new LSAs to our team, both to 

work in supporting Year 6. Mrs Osborne will be working in Deer class and Mrs Mitchell will be 

working three days a week across Year 6. I am sure you will all join me in welcoming all our new 

staff to Team Lanesend. 

Have a wonderful week ahead.  

Best wishes  

Mrs. Sutton 

 

1 - Our wonderful Choir with Santa at the Pontoon Bar! 



Celebrations in School 

 

 

2 - Our KS1 Celebration Assembly children from Friday  



 

3 - Martha and Diego with their KS2 certificates 



 

4 - Gabriel and Charlie with their lovely awards 



 

5 - Nylah and Izzy with their KS2 Certificates  



 

6 - Rose and Devon with their fabulous certificates  



 

7 - Juliette and Sonny with their wonderful certificates 



 

8 - Ryleigh and Lincoln with their awards this week  

 

9 - Patrick, Pablo and Leo with their certificates  



 

10 - Ashraful and Poppy with their wonderful awards this week  

 

11 - Our Y5 boys team earned a well deserved 2-1 win against Greenmount las week. There was just about enough day light to 
finish the match!! Well done all.  

 

12 - Our girl's football team had an action packed 30 minutes of football last week! We were so impressed by the growth in 
confidence on display by all! Our young ladies really have made such amazing progress in their game play since their first match. 

We continue to be super proud of you all! 



Christmas Jumper Day - Save the Children - Thursday 12th December  

On Thursday 12th December we are taking part in Christmas Jumper Day for Save the Children. 

Children can come to school in a Christmas Jumper instead of a slip if they wish to - our usual 

Lanesend uniform must be worn with it. There is a Lanesend 'Just Giving' page if you wish to 

donate if your child does want to wear a Christmas Jumper instead of a slip. This will go straight 

to Save the Children via this page. 

Thank you.https://donate.justgiving.com/fundraising/cjd240023211/donation-amount 

 

 

Christmas Lunch and Christmas Mufti £1 donation to the PTFA  - 

Thursday 19th December 

Our Christmas Lunch menu is available to book on your relish account now. This is Thursday 

19th December alongside Christmas Mufti for a £1 donation to the PTFA. Please log onto your 

https://donate.justgiving.com/fundraising/cjd240023211/donation-amount


child's relish account to book as the option is Christmas Lunch or packed lunch only this day. Log 

onto: Login to the Relish Parents Section 

 

House Points! 

 

13 - Fire House were in the lead last week as we end into the penultimate week for this's term's race to the House Point top! Well 
done Fire House.  

https://relishschoolfood.co.uk/parents/


 

14 - Earth House are still in the lead for the term at the moment but anything can happen in the next two weeks! Who will be the 
termly champions?!  



Dates for the Diary  



 



• Thursday 12th December - Christmas Jumper Day - Save the Children  

• Tuesday 17th December - Christmas Movie Night run by Lanesend PTFA - no Dance Live 

this day 

• Thursday 19th December - Christmas Lunch for children and Christmas Mufti - £1 

donation to Lanesend PTFA 

• Friday 20th December - Last day of term 

 

• Monday 6th January - Development Day - no children in  

• Tuesday 7th January - Children return to school 

 

15 - Here are some important Statutory Dates for 2025 for your diaries. Thank you.  



Lanesend Term Dates 2025 - 2026 

 



 

Admission Arrangements 2026-2027 

Here is a link to the 2026-2027 Admission arrangements consultation: 

https://forms.office.com/e/Kkmqhv4ipi 

The information and consultation can be found on our website here: 

https://www.lanesendprimary.co.uk/admissions.aspx 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fe%2FKkmqhv4ipi&data=05|02|LStrickland%40lanesendprimary.co.uk|5e9e9012992a4a2b4f1008dd184dfded|93517d92c117455fbacf60446451c29d|0|0|638693445543262578|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=QAsSMfrNBDMDGEfo%2F6lfVDj3WZT5UMh1hXjUqrzaUBQ%3D&reserved=0
https://www.lanesendprimary.co.uk/admissions.aspx


Attendance  

 

16 - Here are last week's class attendance figures 

 

17 - Our rewards stickers for last week. Well done all.  



 

Truancy Penalty Notices (TPN's) explained:- These may be issued if you take your child out of 

school for unauthorised absenses such as holidays but also consitis of 10 sessions of 

unauthorised absences for O (unauthorised absence) and U (after registration closes) codes. U 

codes are used when a child has arrived after registration has closed. 10 U or O codes could 

result in a TPN being issued. If anyone would like to know your child's current attendance or 

how many unauthorised absence sessions they currently have, they please contact 

mdyer@lanesendprimary.co.uk. Thank you.  

mailto:mdyer@lanesendprimary.co.uk


E-Safety Poster - Mental Health and Wellbeing Apps 

 

RSPCA'S Christmas Pet Box Appeal 

We are supporting the RSPCA's Christmas Pet Present Appeal again this year. This was so 

popular last year and the children donated some wonderful items for our Pet Christmas Gift 

Boxes from Lanesend to the RSPCA as you can see from last year's Christmas photo how lovely 

the boxes were. These were given to the animals on Christmas Day to make their day special.  

We are asking for donations again for this Christmas. If you would like to take part please 

bring any donations to the office by Friday 13th December so that we can make up the boxes 

ready for collection by the RSPCA. A huge thank you to Ottilie, Marnie, Finlay, Alice, Vasco, 

Alana, Dotty, Harry, Griffyn, Jenny-Rose, Colton, Phoebe, Emmy, Sebastian Jenson and Evelyn 

for your kind donations.  



 

18 - Here is a list of desired items from the RSCPA if you wish to donate any items for the appeal. 

 

19 - Our children with the kind donations and boxes from last year's appeal 2023.  



 

20 - Jenson with his donations for our appeal 



 

21 - Evelyn with her kind donations for cats and dogs 



Community News and Events 
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